 HIGH POINT HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

Annual Meeting Minutes

July 28, 2003
The President, Marie Sandgren, called the General Membership meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Present were:

Marie Sandgren
President 




Dale Taylor

Treasurer




Lisa Dykes

Secretary




Bob Bissey

Property Manager

Homeowners Present: See attachment #1. 

Others Present: Andy Cobb with Van Gilder Insurance and Roger Grace with Holladay Brothers Roofing.

Mr. Bissey conducted roll call and certification of proxies at the door. With 32 homes represented, a quorum was not reached so Mr. Bissey confirmed with the owners present that they had received notification of the meeting.  Mr. Taylor made a motion to waive the reading of last year’s minutes. The motion was seconded and the constituency voted unanimously in favor. Copies of the minutes were available upon request. The owners present were reminded that the agenda included voting on an $117,000 assessment to replace the current, shake shingle roof product with asphalt shingles. The membership was also reminded that the Board planned to approve a contract for The Gutter Cleaning Company to finish replacing all the original gutter work in the complex for $18,000.

The Board amended the agenda to allow Mr. Cobb to discuss the Association’s current insurance policy, including the various types of coverages and amounts. He fielded questions from several homeowners, including questions about the possibility of the community not being able to obtain insurance coverage due to the shake shingle roofs. Mr. Cobb explained that the Association would find it increasingly difficult to maintain coverage unless the wood shingles were replaced with a better product. He also stated that if the homeowners voted to replace the shake shingles with the proposed asphalt shingle then Traveler’s would drop the wind/hail percentage deductible to 0% for the first few years.

Next, Mr. Grace was asked to discuss the proposed roofing contract provided by Holladay Brothers. He explained that the proposal included a 30-year asphalt dimensional shingle. He also stated the contract includes a 10-year workmanship warranty that covers interior repairs related to roof leaks if there were any. Several owners inquired as to the proposed color of the shingles and when the project would take place. 

The next topic was to vote for a Board member. The assembly was reminded that because there was not a quorum an official vote could not take place to fill the open Board position. The floor was open to the membership asking if any homeowner was interested in serving on the Board. Mr. Taylor stated he was interested so the Board moved to appoint him to another three-year term.

Discussion returned to the proposed roof project. However, because a quorum was not present this matter could not be voted on either. Therefore, pursuant to the Bylaws the Board determined that another meeting of the membership be called in an effort to reach a quorum so a vote could be taken. Mr. Bissey was directed to coordinate establishing another meeting to be called for this purpose.

General discussion ensued regarding various maintenance issues and the current vehicle and parking policy.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:14 p.m.

Executive Session convened at 7:15 p.m. The Board decided on the following positions:

Name




Office




Term
Marie Sandgren


President



2004

Lisa Dykes



Secretary



2005

Dale Taylor



Treasurer



2006

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:24 p.m.

Marie Sandgren





             Bob Bissey

President                                                    


             Property Manager

